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Scottish LGPS 2015 – Ballot Starts 
 
Ballot papers will be sent out to members who are conditioned to the Scottish Local 
Government Pension Scheme on 16 October. The closing date for the ballot is 10am on 7 
November 2013. Any member who has not received a ballot paper should contact 
UNISON Direct on 0845 355 0845. 
 
Each member will get a ballot paper with a recommendation that they vote to Accept the 
current proposals. There will also be an explanatory leaflet that outlines the proposals. A 
copy of this leaflet is on the website along with the draft Heads of Agreement and other 
materials. Speakers are available for branch meetings. 
 
There were two outstanding issues at the last pension champions meeting.  
 
1. On pensionable pay it has been agreed that the definition will be amended to make it 

clear that additional hours below full time will qualify as pensionable pay. This means 
part-time staff will pay pension contributions and get a pension that reflects their actual, 
not just their contracted hours. Overtime beyond the normal working week will not be 
pensionable, as at present. 

 
2. The draft Heads of Agreement also includes a commitment to improve the governance 

arrangements for the scheme and administering funds. These include a new scheme 
advisory board and pension boards at fund level with equal numbers of member and 
employer representatives. In addition, there will be a review of how funds are 
structured to ensure that they deliver the best possible returns for members. 

 
Recruit a Friend! 
This agreement demonstrates very clearly the benefits of UNISON membership. Each 
member will also be invited to ‘Recruit a Friend’ using a special application form that will 
be sent out with the ballot or downloaded from our website. They could also win an IPad! 
Branches can also use these forms in the October recruitment campaign. 
 
In these negotiations we have worked to preserve the value of member’s pension. We 
believe the proposals will achieve a better pension for the vast majority of members with 
contributions unchanged. In other words, most members will get a bigger pension at no 
extra cost. This makes the Scottish LGPS the best value pension in the public sector. 
 

More pension information at: 
Scottish Pension Web Pages: http://www.unison-scotland.org.uk/pensions/index.html  
 

For further information contact: 

Dave Watson, Scottish Organiser: d.watson@unison.co.uk 
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